
From: Lueders-Dumont, Tim [Tim.Lueders-Dumont@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Friday, March 18, 2016 3:21 PM 

To: Lueders-Dumont, Tim 

CC: TRE - VPIC Inquiries 

Subject: FW: Follow up (Today's Planning Meeting)  

 

 

Sorry-outlook issue, prior email had no content 

 

Thank you all for attending the meeting today. 

 

 The Public Email for VPIC (also CC-ed) is TRE.VPICInquiries@vermont.gov 

 

 The VPIC website is here: http://www.vermonttreasurer.gov/retirement/vpic 

 

 

Thank you all. 

 

 

 
Tim Lueders-Dumont 

Policy Director 

Office of the State Treasurer 

109 State Street, 4th Floor  

Montpelier, VT 05609-6901 

(cell) 802-595-3197 

(desk) 802-828-1451 

www.vermonttreasurer.gov 
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